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For those Brother Knights who have not visited the council in some time 
we have some physical updates to show you.  Many Brothers have donated 
their time to paint the inside of the building as well as do minor projects 
just to keep the building in shape.  One of the talented Brother Knight is 
Michael Baldivia and recently he installed a 75 gallon water heater to 
replace the leaky one.  Mike has also done many improvements to the 
kitchen dish washer, stove and drains etc.  Needless to say Mike is an all 
around 
handyman.  Then we have Del Roco, headed by Brother Manuel 
Carabajal Sr.  With his guidance and approval of the other men on the Del 
Roco board improvements have been made in the lounge area, 
conference room, Steward's office and copy room.  Most notable of all is 
the refurbishing of the bingo cage with shelving for supplies and an 
updated storage of the cabinets and cubicle storage for bingo papers.  
And of course the floor has some beautiful tile now.  Last but not least is 
the installation of a "Numbers Board" on the South wall in the main hall.  
This board will display numbers called during a bingo game and it will help 
players who come to play bingo.  As you well know, maintaining a building 
such as we have required an ongoing crew of willing workers.  So a big 
thank you goes out to all the unsung Brother Knights who willingly donate 
their time to keep Council 4488 ship-shape.  It is hoped that the included 
pictures will encourage you to drop by to see the improvements.  The 
installation of the "Numbers Board" and remodelling of the bingo cage was 
done by "HO Construction" and in the final picture you see Grand Knight 
Sam Gutierrez shaking hands with Mr. Ho while workers "Juan" (left) and 
"Dat" (right) smile for the camera.
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Grand Knight - Sam Gutierrez
 
Pardon The Dust

  On Tuesday April 8th, Mr. Tu Ho, of Ho Construction, began installing the 
first of two new Bingo Flash Boards, that Del Roco purchased for our Bingo 
Operations. Hopefully the second Bingo Flash Board will be installed by Tuesday 
April 16th.  Jim Lewis of Marathon Distributors, our Bingo products supplier will 
connect the board to our  Bingo computer and by Friday April 19th, we should 
have every thing up and running..

Bingo on my Mind 

 Our Bingo Chairman, John Henry, and the Bingo committee members have been working very hard trying to 
implement various new types of new Bingo and pull tabs games in order to keep current with other Bingo 
operations in our area. Our Bingo committee is constantly  working to streamline and improve our Bingo and 
currently needs new committee members to assist. Contact Deputy Anthony Arreola if you’re interested.
 
Brother Patrick Beauregard and Brother Ray Lobato have recently developed a play sheet listing all current  
Bingo and pull tab games. This new play sheet will greatly help our Bingo callers by reducing confusion on 
which type of game is being played. Our Bingo workers, will benefit from this new play sheet as they can now 
more easily follow Bingo/pull tab games and sell the right product at the right time.

More  Bingo

 State District #0110  District Deputy, Anthony Despart,and Grand Knight Jim Nadzieko, of Council 10925, 
Moreno Valley
 
I received a call early Monday morning April 1, from District Deputy Despart, inquiring on behalf of Council 
10925, asking if Council 4488 would be willing to share its experiences in operating a every successful Bingo 
operation with the members of Council 10925? Absolutely I replied, and later Grand Knight Jim Nadzieko, 
called me to  request  permission to personally attend and witness our Bingo operations in order to learn how 
his council should organize its own start-up Bingo operations.
Council 10925 currently meets at St Patrick's Catholic Church, parish hall in Moreno Valley and would initially 
operate a much smaller Bingo operation
 
GK Nadzieko and several of his officers have since came by and witnessed our Bingo already and were recently 
introduced to our Bingo Chairman J. Henry, Financial Secretary Jack Mielke, Treasurer Pat Beauregard, and 
others. GK Nadzieko was impressed with the success of our Bingo, and the professionalism of all our workers 
and has requested permission return in order to observe, learn more. 

DEL ROCO INC. Support

To the DEL ROCO INC. and its board of directors, the Bingo Committee acknowledges and appreciates your 
support and approval of expenditures for improvements for our Bingo Hall and its operations.
Del ROCO authorized  the purchase and installation of the two new Bingo boards in our hall, and 
previously approving the remodeling of our Bingo Cage, and authorizing installation of new outside parking 
lot lights so as to improve the general  night time visibility of our buildings parking lot.

DEL ROCO also recently purchased a new 45 gallon water heater replacing an old 75 gallon hot water, leaking 
water and damaging the surrounding walls, on April 9, Brother Mike Baldivia changed out the water heater.

Thank you Mike! Club steward Gina Reynolds recently had to have a beverage service company come out and 
replace the soda beverage dispensing pump and hand held dispensing unit.

Help Needed

If you haven't yet noticed the walls in the Bingo hall are beginning to show signs of needing a new coat of 
paint, DEL ROCO just recently purchased 5 gallons of interior paint for the Bingo hall, and additional 5 gallons 
of exterior paint for the buildings exterior, to paint over continuing  graffiti markings.
There’s a lot of need for building maintenance and your support is needed.   (Continued on page 3)

 

 
 

Church Dir   Robert K Herness  
 951.845.2615       rkherness@netzero.net
Community Dir  John H Rozzi   
 909.862.6662       jrozzi@roadrunner.com 
Program Dir   Anthony Arreola  
 909.475.1446       trugent21@aol.com
Membership Dir  Tom Sherrier   
 909.887.3521        tb41870@aol.com
Retention Dir   Luis Arciniega  
 909.213.4738        larroarril@hotmail.com
Family Dir   Paul McJunkin  
 909.862.6403       pmcjunkin2006@yahoo.com
Youth Dir   Greg J Scott   
 909.880.4298        gjs53@earthlink.net
Blood Donations Chair Steve Figueroa  
 

Vocation Chair  Laurence Gonzaga  
 909.645.9665     laurencegonzaga@gmail.com
Roundtable Chair  DGK Anthony Arreola 
 909.475.1446   trugent21@aol.com 
Squires Circle Advisor Vincent Padilla III  
 909.276.3716         skinneyman88@gmail.com
Communications / bulletin   Dominic Glass  
 909.831.5812       dominicglass@hotmail.com
Insurance Field Agent David Keeling  
 909.824.1024            dtksr1@dslextreme.com
Bingo Chair   John Henry  
 909.887.3722            blkknight2@verizon.net
Del Roco Pres.  Manual Carabajal Sr
    909.887.5331 
Knight's Ladies Pres.  Kathy Ewing   
               909.907.0512         kathy_ewing1@yahoo.com

  Council Hall     909.889.9986

Knights Ladies 
by President Kathy Ewing

      On April 6th the Knights Ladies hosted their Annual Tea Fundraiser.
They enjoyed the company of family and friends while some of the 
men from Council 4488 served as their waiters. All experienced a 
wonderful and relaxing afternoon. The proceeds from this event went
toward our high school senior scholarship funds.

   The Knights Ladies will have a Memorial Mass for all the deceased members on Sunday, 
May 19th at 9:30 a.m. at Our Lady of Hope Church. There will be a reception to follow at 
the Knight of Columbus Hall after the service. Please come and join us in remembering all 
the departed souls of the Knights Ladies. 

BLOOD BANK NOTES 

Brother Knights and friends:  Please join me in thanking the following Knights and friends that donated 

blood in the month of Mar 2013.  Please note that they are listed alphabetically as always and that ten 

gallon plus donors are in bold type.  Douglas Aadland, Life to Date donation (LTD) 18.25 gals.; 

Manuel Carabajal (Sr.), LTD 33.75 gals.;  C. Steven Figueroa, LTD 14.37 gals.; Eileen Gutierrez, 

LTD 9.12 gals.;  John “Jack” Mielke, LTD 11.12 gals.; Manuel Olague, LTD 3.75 gals.; Tom Sanders, 

LTD 15.87 gals.; Timothy Squires, LTD 9.62 gals.; Dcn. Daniel Taylor, LTD 1.50 gals.; and Victoria Taylor, LTD 2.12 gals.  Please 

join me in thanking the persons above for their “gift of life” through blood donation.  If you are interested in doing the same and wish 

more info, contact me at home, (909)887-5495.  For now, know that all you need to tell the LifeStream blood bank is that you wish to 

donate to the OKC8 account.  May God continue to bless you all with His grace during this Easter season.  C. Steve Figueroa
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Council activities

 The time is now upon us for nominating qualified council members for office of Grand Knight and council 
other officer positions, nominations will begin during our May 9 general membership meeting, elections will 
be held during our June 13 general meeting, a new Grand Knight and council officers will assume their 
respective duties on Monday July 1, 2013.
 Contact Ray Median our current council recorder if you would like to nominate a qualified council member for 
any council officer position including Grand Knight, or if you would like to nominate your self, all nominees 
must approve of their nomination to the office for which they have been nominated.
 
Our LA Dodgers bus trip on May 25, is sold out ! The bus will leave our council ASAP because of the 
Memorial day Holiday Traffic, we would like to leave about 1:30 pm if possible,so that you can get a DODGER 
dog, peanuts and a soda before the game starts, we may  get some late afternoon sun for a short while before 
we get shade so bring your favorite hat of ball cap, and bring  some sun screen if you feel it might be needed 
better safe than sorry..
 
Cinco De Mayo tickets are still available, Please try and help us sell advance tickets if only one or two tickets 
such as to a relatives or friends and come on down to the hall on May 4, and enjoy good food, entertainment 
and, live music NOT DJ music. Tickets are, $15 per person, contact Gina, Manual Carabajal, or GK Sam.

FIELD AGENT’S REPORT… 

The very last thing we do in this World is create & leave financial debt. Final expenses-other remaining 

debts are what more surviving spouses/heirs are having to deal with today, than ever before.  

Costs for a nice funeral today can run some $15,000 for a survivor family who walks in the door to pay 

the out-of-pocket expense. But that is just a piƩance to the other leŌover credit-card & mortgage debt.  

It should always be remembered… some debts are too much for the survivor(s) to handle. When you 

leave, you take some or all of your monthly income with you! If they don’t have the cash in hand, your 

surviving spouse/children can lose the car, the house, even the family business. Is that what you want? 

Let’s look at some staƟsƟcs on reasons to purchase Knights of Columbus life insurance:  

• 36 out-of-every 100 workers will not see age 65 

• 82% of all couples are carrying debt (63% with mortgages) into their reƟrement 

• 85% of all wives survive their husbands 

• 91% of all heirs received no inheritance since the year 2000 

(References: LIMRA, Employee Benefit Research InsƟtute, US Government & MSN-Money) 

When was the last Ɵme you measured your life insurance versus your debts, reviewed the life 

insurance you have and how long it covers you? 2-Mondays ago I saw a working member-

couple who thought they had lifeƟme Term Insurance. They did, but I saw only the first 10 years 

did it have level premiums. In 3-more years, the premiums jump from $2,395 a year to $13,235 

and $15,900 the next & so on every year. I provided a service they now are glad they asked for. 

Call me David Keeling, Council Field Agent at (909) 824-1024 or email: david.keeling@kofc.org     

Record Business 2013

By David Keeling

Chaplain Fr. Einer R Ochoa                             909.965.0133    einer.ochoa@gmail.com 
Grand Knight Enselmo "Sam" Gutierrez                909.362.4079    samgutierrezca@sbcglobal.net 

Deputy Grand Knight  Anthony Arreola   
 909.475.1446   trugent21@aol.com 
Financial Secretary John D "Jack" Mielke   
 909.862.1545 mielke8535@roadrunner.com
Chancellor  Greg J. Scott    
 909.880.4298 GJS53@earthlink.net
Recorder  Dr. Louis Arciniega   
 909.213.4738 larroarril@hotmail.com
Treasurer  William Patrick Beauregard  
 909.425.9717 wpbeau31735@yahoo.com
Advocate  Raymond J Midian  
 909.886.4227 doctorkersey@yahoo.com

Warden  Joseph M Soza    
  909.887.3603 
Inside Guard  John P Dainko    
  909.425.1845
Outside Guard Daniel J Groszewski    
 909.425.9266  sandys264@gmail.com
Lecturer  Luke Enkosky
 909.841.0375 luke.enkosky@gmail.com
1-Yr Trustee  John L Henry    
 909.887.3722 blkknight2@verizon.net
2-Yr Trustee  Vincent R Padilla III   
 909.276.3716 skinneyman88@gmail.com
3-Yr Trustee  Vernon L Ashbaker   
 909.883.9275

Carolyn Dalby won the April FREE "Players Club" prize of $500 and 

Ramona Castro won the $1199 pull tab game at Del Roco Council 4488 

bingo.  To qualify for the free "Players Club" cash just come and play 

bingo and every time you get a bingo you are given a free chance to win.  

The $500 prize is drawn every 2nd Friday of each month.  You must be 

present to win the prize.  Bingo is played every Monday and Friday at 

the council hall from 6:15 to about 10 PM.

BINGO CORNER

WINNER

WINNER

Winning a money prize can bring on a lot of smiles!!

 On the sixth and seventh of April we recruited at Our Lady of Hope.  
We are in the process of screening them at this time.

    There will be a first degree exemplification, here at our council on 
the 27th of April,  sign in will start at 9:30 A.M. 

and the degree will begin at 10:30.
    We will be recruiting at Our Lady of the Assumption on the twentieth and twenty-first of April

SAN DIEGO

The Grand Knight, Enselmo “ Sam” Gutierrez  and 
Deputy Knight, Anthony Arreola will be attending

 
CELEBRATING PATRIOTISM THROUGH GOD & COUNTRY!

The Knights of Columbus 111th State Convention

May 16-18, 2013
San Diego, CA 
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Dear Brother Knights,
As we come to the end of the Easter season and enter into the season of Pentecost and the evangelization of the world by spreading 
the Gospel of Our Lord Jesus Christ, consider how many men or women that you, personally, have shared the role Jesus Christ has 
played in your faith.  If the answer is zero or just your immediate family, consider Christ's divine command found in Matthew 28 to 
"go into all the world and baptize in the Name of the Father, Son and Holy Spirit."
If you would like to know how to better apply this command of Christ, please join us on Wednesday evenings at our Bible class at 
7:00 p.m.   If you feel that you are not "qualified" to evangelize, then recall that Christ did not choose theologians, lawyers and 
newspaper editors to preach the Gospel...He did choose humble fishermen, a tax collector, a zealot and various others of humble 
origins.  Please feel free to come and share your own faith experiences with our group, and the names of anyone of your family, 
friends or associates that may show an interest in the Catholic faith, or WHO HAS LEFT OR NO LONGER PRACTICES their faith 
conferred on them at Baptism.

For the Greater Glory of God, Ad Majorem Dei Gloriam,
SK Bob Herness, Church and Bible Studies Director

Feel free to call me if you would be more comfortable talking privately at:(951)845-2615

Church and Bible Study
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Happy Pentecost and Happy Mother's Day to you my Good Brother Knights, may the Holy Spirit live 
passionately within you and your family and friends. The Grand Knight wishes to offer you a peaceful and 
cherished Mother’s Day, peace to all Mother’s on Earth and especially our Beloved Holy Mary, Mother of 
our Salvation. The Grand Knight and I would like to thank all of our volunteers for a successful 
Luncheon for the Religious, especially our Ladies Auxiliary, to all of you, thank you once again for your 
wonderful and sincere effort in thanking the Religious community that serves the San Bernardino region.
As always and again we wish to thank our BINGO workers for all you do and if you have not had the chance to volunteer,  your 
presence is always welcomed and we encourage you to please consider 1 evening a month to BINGO.

The Officer’s and General Meeting will take place on the usual 1st and 2nd  Thursdays of the month of May. Please be advised 
that there will be a budget meeting Tuesday May 14th and that the Grand Knight considers your input while making the final 
decisions to our council's financial stability. Also please consider serving our council as an officer in the upcoming Colombian 
year, elections will take place at our June General Meeting. Please join me in Prayer for the following intentions of our council 
by making the Sign of the Cross, reciting 10 Hail Mary’s, May they Rest in Peace and May their Souls and the Souls of the 
Faithful Departed through the Mercy of God rest in Peace-Amen. Pray for Pope Francis and The Holy Catholic Church Pray for 
the Life of the Unborn and the Sick, Pray for the Elderly, Pray for Priests and the Religious, Pray for the Deceased-see attached 
list-Pray for our Deceased Brother Knights and Their Family Members, Pray for those in Purgatory, Pray for an Increase in 
Vocations, Pray for the Living-see attached list- Pray for Politicians, Pray for our Nation's Teachers and Students, Pray for those 
in Public Safety and Military Service, Pray for those daily miracles we are all in need of and Pray in Thanksgiving for the 
Miracles we have received. 
Pray for the Victims and Families of the Boston Marathon and Pray for the Victims and Families of West, Texas, and  Especially 
Pray to Fr. Michael McGivney, Apostle of the Young, Protector of the Christian Family and Founder of the Knights of Columbus 
to intercede for us with a worthy miracle and the gratitude of our hearts will be forever yours.

- Vivat Jesus!
- Viva Christo Rey!
Deputy Grand Knight. SK. Anthony Arreola

Pray for the Living - Charles Henry, Mrs Ollie Brown, Julie Carrasco, Lorena Duran, James Haubner, Barbara Dickinson, 
Anthony D. Delgado, Diane A., Leslye Sehneider, Theresa Aleva and Bob LaMontange

Repose of Souls - Josephine Reynolds, Mary Mikolasik, Amado Arellano, Al Diggle, Bill Masthalier, Luis. A., Charles McJunkin Jr, 
Tony Perez, Shari Mielke, A.S. Beauregard Sr., Amanda Beauregard, Henry Beauregard, Maria Lyrguades 
and Marie Van Hove

Council Program Director 

The Risen Lord and the “World”

 As we celebrate the Resurrection of our Lord in this Easter season we ponder about His words of living in the 
world but not being of the world.

 Jesus Himself went into His surroundings once He received the baptism of the Holy Spirit and then came out 
of the 40 day wilderness test with the devil. From there, He embarked on a major three and a half year miracle
ministry before He went to the cross to die for all of us.

 During those three and half years, Jesus was constantly preaching, teaching, healing and delivering people. At first glance, it looked and 
appeared as if He had become an actual part of the world with how much interaction that was going on between Him and everyone else 
that was around Him. But as you will see in the explanations below, God the Father Does want us to become actively involved “in” the 
world so that we can fully accomplish all of His perfect will for our lives.

 God wants His people to become very active “in” the world so they can make it a much better place to live, work and play in. How can 
you witness, save, teach, and help deliver other people if you are not “in” the world trying to reach and connect with them in the first 
place?

 This particular revelation from the Lord has two sides. On the one side we are to be “in” the world. As you will see in one of the Scripture 
verses below, Jesus is telling His Father not to take us out of the world, since we all have a mission and a call from Him to help in the 
salvation of as many people as it is possible.

 We cannot “reach” the lost, the downtrodden, the helpless, the poor, the sinners, and the people who are being held in some type of 
captivity if we are not “in” the world trying to reach them with the message and gospel of our Lord and Savior.
This is what the Lord means when He tells us that we still have to continue to be living “in” this world. 

 We all are born into this world with the consequences of the disobedience of our first parents and until it is our time to leave and depart 
from this life, God wants each and every one of us to know, love and serve Him according to His will.
 Once we enter into a full surrender with the Lord, He will then place us into His perfect will for our life. And once God places us into His 
perfect will for our life, then He will lead us into the divine plan and destiny that He has set up for our life. And in that divine destiny will 
be our call, our mission, our divine assignment, and the specific people that He will want us to work with in our beloved Church and in the 
world.

 Again, we cannot properly complete our call and our divine assignments for the Lord if we are not willing to get actively involved “in” 
the world. This is one side of the call where we are supposed to be “in “ the world. 

 However, this revelation from the Lord also has another side. Though we are to be actively involved “in” the world to the degree that God 
will lead us to, we also have to realize and be very aware that we are not to become a part “of” the world.

 As we will see in one of the verses below, God is telling us to keep ourselves unspotted from becoming of the world. In other words, He 
does not want us to become spotted, contaminated, and tainted by the bad and evil things of this world. And the only way that we can keep 
ourselves from becoming spotted and contaminated from this world is not to get too deep and friendly with the ways of this world.
 In other words, God is asking all of us to be actively and properly involved in the world so we can reach and help other people-but at the 
same time making sure that we do not fall into the actual evil, depravity, and corruption of “the world”.
 I have set before you life and death, blessing and cursing; therefore choose life, that both of you and your descendants may live; that you 
may love the Lord your God, that you may obey His voice, and that you may cling to Him, for He is your life and length of your days. 
(Deuteronomy 30:19)

 Notice God says absolutely nothing about any type of middle or neutral grounds with this proclamation. Either we choose to follow God 
and live this life the way that He wants us to live it – or we can choose to follow the ways of this world and eventually bring down death 
and cursing upon us and upon others.

 Though most of us know exactly what the Lord is trying to tell us with the revelation and knowledge that is in these verses, for many 
Christians in this day and age, this one is a real hard one to try and keep on top of.

 With the incredible advances in technology and knowledge in the last one hundred years, much of the world has become a much better 
place to live, work and play in. As a result of all of this incredible advancement in technology and knowledge, we now have many things 
and material possessions that we can all strive to acquire more of. We can now strive for bigger and better houses, bigger and better cars, 
and bigger and better material things for our lives in general.

 With all of these types of material blessings from our Lord, it becomes very easy for many to get out of balance with all of it. Instead of 
realizing where all of this abundant type of wealth is really coming from in the first place and choosing to stay humble and accountable 
with it in their walks with the Lord, many Christians start to get too caught up in the actual pursuit and desire for this material wealth. 

 As Christians, we have to realize that we no longer even belong to ourselves, much less to the world in general. We have been bought back 
at a severe price through the death of our Lord and Savior, and we now belong to God, and God alone. We now work for God, and God 
alone.

 Though there is much in this life that will be very enticing and tempting to want to cross over and experiment with, realize that there are 
going to be certain things that we are not suppose to go after in this life. We are in the world but we are not of the world.
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